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President’s Message 

Hello everyone. I hope you are enjoying the warm 
weather. I attended the NWCA in Ellensburg, WA. What a 

wonderful event. It is a little costly, but so educational. 

I unfortunately broke my wrist on the first day, but with 

the help of another participant, I was able to forge 4 spoon 
knives. I’m definitely not going to pick up the hobby of 

forging, but I learned so much. My instructor, Tom 

Henshied, has forged knives for over 40 years and in that 

time, he has carved at least three spoons a day 

(approximately 44,000 spoons). He is amazing and has a 
great sense of humor. We received instructions for unique 

finishes for food safe spoons. 

The registration for next year’s event will be posted on the 

NWCA website on October 1st. It is held at the Kittitas 
fairgrounds in Ellensburg WA, which has RV spaces that 

provide water and electricity. There are also local hotels. I 

would recommend everyone look into the event to see if 

you can attend. 

Capitol Woodcarvers will be at the Oregon State Fair 

August 22nd to 24th. We will have a booth in Columbia 

Hall to promote woodcarving.  

Volunteers are still needed to help man our display area. 
Basically, members bring wood carvings to show different 

aspects of carving and talk to fair goers. It’s a very relaxed 

atmosphere and very important in the mission to promote 

woodcarving. If you can help, please contact Jack Dalton. 

The Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous is scheduled for 
September 4 to 7 in Silverton, Oregon. You can attend one 

day or every day. There are RV hookups (water/electricity) 
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and cabins available for anyone interested in staying at the 

site. We always have a fun time and the food is 
outstanding. Classes include spoon carving, Pacific NW 

Indian, animal masks, wood burning (beginner and 

advanced), bark wood carving, chip carving, pendant 

carving, cat backscratchers, and walking sticks.  

The Capitol Woodcarvers “Art Found in Wood” show at 

Keizer Art Association will be held throughout the month of 

October. This show helps promote our Club as well as 

woodcarving and its many forms. Please consider entering 

projects for this event. There is no cost. 

Nadine Romero is researching ways we can further 

promote woodcarving. Promotional possibilities include 

showing woodcarvings and talking to the public about 
opportunities to learn skills or holding classes, especially 

beginner classes, in person or via video. If you can help in 

this area, please contact Nadine. 

Nancy Girard presented a carve-along at the July club 

meeting. Attendees carved Santa faces following Nancy’s 
excellent instructions. This project would be great for our 

November Christmas ornament sale. Please start thinking 

about and starting your ornaments. 

As is tradition, the August 26th meeting will be a picnic at 
Bush Pasture Park, 890 Mission St SE, Salem, OR. 

Members bring chairs and carving projects to work on, 

along with food for the picnic. This is a very sociable event, 

so please bring a guest or two. 

I hope to see you at our upcoming events, starting with 

the State Fair. Sarah Lynch 
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Upcoming Events 

This is a busy time of year with many events scheduled at 

which our members can participate. Each event is a fun 

activity and helps our Club and members in several ways.  

Specifically, these events introduce wood carving to the 
public, attract new members, raise Club operating funds, 

facilitate formal and informal classes, provide opportunities 

for socializing, and allow members to learn from each 

other. 

Your support of these events, in any way, helps our Club 

immensely and is greatly appreciated.  

List of Upcoming Events/Activities 

• Oregon State Fair 
• Club Picnic 

• Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous 

• Art Found in Wood Show 

• Christmas Ornament Sale 

• New Years Dinner 

• Capitol Woodcarvers Annual Show 

• Coastal Carvers Annual Show 

• Friday Woodcarvers Lunch 

• Friday Open Studio 

• First and Third Thursdays KAA Open Studio 

• Monthly Club Meetings 

Details about each event will be published as they become 

available. 

In addition to the above Club sponsored/managed events, 

our members are encouraged to participate in remote 

activities such as the annual Coastal Carvers Show in 

Lincoln City and the wonderful Ellensburg NWCA gathering. 

Each event, whether local or remote, is fun and rewarding 

as it encourages increased participation in woodcarving. 

If you would like to host or participate in an event, please 

let us know. Ideas are always welcome and if something is 

related to woodcarving, we are interested in supporting it. 
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2025 Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous 

September is fast approaching so get ready for the Oregon 

Woodcarvers Rendezvous. This year’s event will be great.  

The Rendezvous information, registration form and 

schedule are attached to this newsletter and are available 
for download at 

https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2025/rendezvou

sregistrationforms.pdf. Please complete and return the 

registration to Donna as soon as possible. 

2025 Rendezvous Class List 

The scheduled class list is looking great and each session 
will be fun and educational. Whether you are a beginner or 

experienced carver, you will learn specific techniques 

during each class. All the instructors are very skilled at 

their craft and are eager to share their process and 

procedure when creating their beautiful art. 

Nancy Girard will have a booth at the Rendezvous where 

she will have available tools and wood. The rumour is that 

she has an inventory of special new tools available.  

See you at the Rendezvous. 

https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2025/rendezvousregistrationforms.pdf
https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2025/rendezvousregistrationforms.pdf
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Club Picnic August 26 

Join other carvers for our annual Potluck Club picnic. This 

event is always fun to attend. Guests are invited and 

food/treats to share are welcome. 

Location of the picnic is the Southwest corner of Bush’s 

Pasture Park (Corner of High St. SE and Leffelle St. SE). 

We will meet at 6:00PM. 

Friday Lunch Schedule 
Before each Friday afternoon open carving session, many 

carvers get together at 11:30AM to enjoy each other’s company 

at lunch. Please join us 

8/8/2025 Best Little Roadhouse, 1145 Commercial St SE, Salem 

8/15/2025 Applebee's North, 2625 Liberty St. NE, Salem 

8/22/2025 Mommy & Maddie's, 4765 River Rd N, Keizer - 50+ Closed 

8/29/2025 
Wild Card - Baja Fresh, 945 Lancaster Dr. NE, Salem - 50+ 

Closed 
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Oregon State Fair 

I would like to encourage our membership to enter some of 

the items you created. The Creative Living Team likes our 

carvings and would like to see more! 

 
Here is some information about entry of items: 

• Crafts can be entered online. Entries are due by 10 

pm on Wednesday, Aug. 13 at 

https://oregon.fairwire.com 
• You must deliver your entries to Columbia Hall on 

Friday Aug. 15 between 2-7 pm or Sat, Aug. 16 

between 10 am – 2 pm. 

• Bring a copy of your on-line registration receipt 
• Pick up of entries is Tues, Sept 2 between 2 & 7 pm 

or Wed, Sept 3 from 10 am – 2 pm  

•  

There are categories for the following (that apply to our 
club): 

• Basketry (division 134) 

• Gourds (division 142) 

• Jewelry/Accessory (division 144 

• Woodcarving (division 151) 
• Woodturning (division 152) 

• Woodworking (division 153 – which includes Wood 

Burning) 

 
I hope our members will make a nice showing this year. 

People are always amazed at what can be done with our 

knives or pyro equipment. 

 
For those who are helping out by manning the Club booth, 

please bring pieces to show, something to work on and 

your own chair which offers you the most comfort. Drinks 

and food are encouraged unless you are going to purchase 

fair food. 
 

Look forward to seeing all the entries you have! 

 
Article Submitted by Jack Dalton 
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It is time to start carving Christmas ornaments to donate to 

Capitol Woodcarvers. The ornament sale is scheduled for the 

first weekend in November. Examples of donated ornaments 
from previous years are shown below. This is a great 

opportunity to advertise our club and to raise funds to support 

club activities such as our annual show, classes, get-togethers, 

club supplies, etc. The club really appreciates your donations. 

Please donate an ornament or 

two to help our club.  

Volunteers will be needed to sit 

at our booth at the Rickreall 

Fairgrounds. We have been 

participating in this event for 
well over a decade and every 

year it is fun and a joy to be a 

part of. 
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